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The Los Angeles Council’s Transportation Committee considered Special Event Permit and Street Closure Fee Waiver for Certified Farmers’ Markets on Wednesday, June 7, 2005.  Southland’s Executive Director Howell Tumlin was the only person in attendance who spoke at the hearing.  He presented Southland’s view that certified farmers’ markets should receive a permanent waiver of fees to the City of Los Angeles when growers make up at least 75% of the vendors.  Councilmember Greig Smith is opposed to granting certified farmers’ markets a waiver of the permit fees for more than two times a year. Councilmember Tom LaBonge voted in favor of granting certified farmers’ markets a waiver of the fees.  The Transportation Committee Chairperson Antonio Villaraigosa was not present at the hearing.  Since the Committee could not agree on any position, the matter was sent back to the Budget and Finance Committee without any recommendation from the Transportation Committee. (
In the next two years, the Los Angeles Unified School District is considering opening eight new certified farmers’ markets on school properties around the City.   LAUSD issued a Request for Qualifications recently to find an organization that is willing to partner with the District to operate these markets.  The deadline for submittals was Friday, June 10, 2005. (
In 2004, the number of certified farmers’ markets in the State of California actually declined over the previous year, according to the California Department of Food and Agriculture.  This is the first year that three has been a decline in active markets.  First quarter 2003, there were 479 markets on the CDFA roles; in 2004, that number declined to 450.  The number of markets in California has remained in the range of 400 – 450 since 2002. (
Market News is a service of the Southland Farmers’ Market Association.  If you have an item that you feel would be of interest to Southland market and grower members, please call 310-481-0167 or write to us at info@sfma.net. 
